Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin

117-25 East 85th Street

New York City, 28

November 9, 1945

Kislev 4, 5706

WHERE DO WE GO FROM WAR

This will be the subject of Max Lerner's address at our Thanksgiving Service on Thursday morning, November 22nd. Countless numbers will be eager to hear this outstanding journalist, radio commentator and lecturer whose editorials in PM have won the plaudits of the intelligent and fair-minded citizen.

The musical program of the service will feature our own cantor, Victor Gold, assisted by a full choir under the direction of Meyer Machtenberg. Special prayers, appropriate to the day will be read.

This year in particular, we, as American Jews, have much to be thankful for. We all want to give expression to our feelings of gratitude for the glorious victories achieved by our armed forces. Reserve, therefore, Thanksgiving morning and arrange to spend it together with your family in our synagogue.

MID-YEAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING

On Thursday evening, November 29th, the membership of the congregation will gather for the regular mid-year meeting in the Social Hall of the synagogue.

At this meeting the semi-annual financial report will be read. Reports will also be rendered by the Rabbi, the President and the chairmen of standing committees. Of particular interest will be the reports on the building alterations and on the progress of the afternoon Religious School.

A musical program is planned for this evening. We expect all our members to be present.

VICTORY YEAR BOOK

The news that the 1945 Year Book will be the Victory Year Book, dedicated to the men of Kehilath Jeshurun who served in the armed forces, has been acclaimed by our members and friends. Many of them have not only promised their wholehearted support in this enterprise but have already secured a substantial number of ads and greetings for the Year Book.

The Year Book Committee wants it expressly known that it does not expect the members to insert ads or compliments of their own. It merely solicits their support to obtain such ads from business associates, friends and well-wishers.

We appeal particularly to our seatholders and we enlist their cooperation in joining the ranks of our ad-getters. We are confident that they will do their share.

The number of ad-getters is increasing daily. It is our hope that very soon every member of the Congregation, Men's Club and Sisterhood will become an active worker on this project.

Ad blanks have been sent to all members and seatholders. If you haven't received any, or if you need more, please telephone our office—ATwater 9-3166.

NEW MEMBER

We are happy to announce that Mr. Abraham Poust has joined our congregational family. Mr. Poust has been a worshipper in our synagogue for many years, and we hope that he will enjoy many more happy years of association with us.

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Meeting of November 5th

The Sisterhood meeting on November 5th at the home of Mrs. Louis Yohann was an outstanding success. The representative gathering was a tribute to the genial hostess, who helped to make this afternoon a most enjoyable one for us.

most enjoyable one for us.

Mrs. Samuel Marcus reported on the progress of the Donor Luncheon which will be held on December 11th at the Savoy Plaza Hotel. We expect 100 per cent participation in this annual event. A large number of subscriptions have already come in and our members are making every effort to make this function a financial as well as social success.

Mrs. Rose Kleinfeld, chairman of the Year Book Committee, reported that a substantial number of ads have been procured for the Victory Year Book. Members may earn a Donor ticket for the luncheon by procuring \$30 in ads.

Mrs. Gertrude Lookstein, chairman of the Victory Bond Committee, discussed the splendid record the Sisterhood had achieved in the previous bond drives, and urged all the women to give their fullest support to the Victory Bond Drive that is now on. This is the last drive. Let us make it the best

Welcome New Member

We cordially welcome into our midst Mrs. Minna Feinberg and hope that she will become an active member and participate in all our activities.

Next Meeting-November 26th

All our members and their friends are invited to the next meeting of the Sisterhood which will be held on Monday, November 26th, at the home of Mrs. Louis Etra. A delightful afternoon is in store for all who attend.

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

Executive Committee Meeting

The Executive Committee of the Men's Club will meet on Tuesday evening, November 13th at 8:30 in the library of the synagogue. Among the many matters to be considered will be the annual Chanukah Dinner and the Year Book. We shall also have the pleasure of listening to Mr. Murray Sklar, Director of the New York Office of the Veterans Administration of the Jewish Welfare Board, who will tell us about the veteran's service program and suggest practical ways in which the Men's Club could participate.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL NEWS

The children of the Religious School conducted an interesting assembly program on Palestine and the Balfour Declaration The Junior Congregation thanks Haskel Lokstein for his beautiful rendition of the prayers on Saturday, November 3rd Jewish Book Month will be observed by appropriate assembly exercises and a special book exhibit. The children will also visit the Jewish Book Exhibit at the 92nd Street YMHA.

PERSONALS

Happy wedding anniversary to our members, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Lewis, Jr. Happy birthday wishes to Mr. Saul J. Lance and Mrs. David Kahn. May they enjoy many years of continued happiness.

CONDOLENCE

The Congregation and its affiliates records, with profound sorrow, the passing of Charles Davis, the beloved brother of our esteemed members, Mrs. Samuel Fein and Mrs. Elliott Siegel. We extend our heartfelt sympathy to the bereaved family.

You and Your Men Friends are Cordially Invited to Attend

The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Men's Club TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20th, at 8:30 P.M.

 $in\ the$ Auditorium of the Synagogue House $to\ hear$



DR. OSCAR I. IANOWSKY

Speak on

"JEWISH POSITIONS IN A CHANGING WORLD"

This noted scholar and lecturer is eminently qualified to discuss world affairs and the problems of the Jew. As Professor of History at the College of the City of New York he has taught for many years International Relations and Imperialism. He is the author of "Jews and Minority Rights" and "People at Bay." He has also traveled and observed conditions in Europe and in Palestine and is a member of the Commission to Study the Organization of the Peace.

Collation

TO REACH OUR YEAR BOOK QUOTA OF \$18,000 MAKE EVERY DAY AN AD-GETTING DAY

Synagogue Officials Joseph H. Lookstein	SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FRIDAY Lighting of Candles
Officers of the Congregation Max J. Etra President Saul J. Lance Vice-President Abraham R. Winer Treasurer Alexander Kommel Secretary Jacob H. Alpert Comptroller Ira F. Weisman President, Men's Club Mrs. Harry Etra President, Sisterhood	SATURDAY Morning 9:00 Childrens' Services 10:00 Weekly Portion: Toledot, Genesis 25:19-28:9 Haftorah: Malachi 1:1-2:7 Mincha 4:20 Conclusion of Sabbath 5:15
CALENDAR OF EVENTS Monday, November 12th, 8:30 P. M. Talmud Class. Monday, November 12th, 8:30 P. M. Year Book Committee Meeting.	DAILY SERVICES Morning 7:30 Sunday Morning 8:30 Evening 4:30
Tuesday, November 13th, 3:30 P. M. Cub Pack 656 Meeting. Tuesday, November 13th, 3:45 P. M. Hanoar Haivri. Tuesday, November 13th, 7:00 P. M. Girl Scout Troop 3-126 Meeting. Tuesday, November 13th, 8:30 P. M.	YAHRZEITS NOVEMBER 10 NATHAN HUTKOFF 11 SAMUEL KLEIN

ing.
Wednesday, November 14th, 7:30
P. M.—Boy Scout Troop 656 Meet-

Meeting.

Men's Club Executive Committee

Wednesday, November 14th, 3:30 P. M.—Brownie Troop 3-273 Meet-

Thursday, November 15th, 3:45 P. M. Mizrachi Youth Meeting.

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

FINE FUNERAL SERVICE

Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

76th Street & Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue -FAr Rock. 7-7100 Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. MIami 5-7777

12 FLORENCE LAYE

13 SOLOMON BERK

14 DR. HERBERT M. KLEIN

16 JULIUS GOLDSTEIN

16 DAVID SCHLANG

13 BRETZFIELD

Charles Rosenthal—Edward Rosenthal, Directors